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Public announcement

New media fund – the need and necessity on account of independent and professional journalism in Serbia

The new feasibility study on the establishment of a new Multi-Donor Media Fund is in the making 
Niš, ... December 2013 - In the following six months, the mechanisms of existence and functioning of a multi-donor fund will be revealed. This multi-donor fund will facilitate the functioning of domestic media by giving support to their program activities. USAID has through ISC (Institute for Sustainable Communities) trusted Media and Reform Center Nis (MRCN) with composing the "Feasibility Study on a Multi-Donor Fund".

Unclear owner structure, preferential treatment and political and economic pressure summarize the state of the media scene in Serbia. The establishment of a multi-donor fund is needed to technically and financially support and nourish critical and independent journalism, which would protect the public interest.

The new study is based on the results of the "Feasibility Study on a Multi-Donor Fund" which was in 2012 announced by the USAID media support program IREX. Informed by this study, the new study would contribute in developing 3 key segments - the organization structure, the financial structure and the potential sources of income, and ultimately, it would offer recommendations and conclusions related to the development of a new media fund, adjusted to the domestic conditions. 

For the purpose of research, MRCN would employ a team of experts comprised of three leading consultants experienced in working with establishing and managing funds, gathering the assets and strategic planning, namely: Aleksandra Vesić Antić, Mia Vukojević and Mladen Jovanović. Bureau for Social Research would also contribute to the development of the study.

In order for the study to result in sustainable mechanisms for technical and financial support of the media in Serbia, it should answer the questions of how interested the donors are to support the media, what their experience has been so far and if there is a possibility of establishing a good organizational fund structure which is institutionally and financially sustainable. The answers to all these questions will be given by the expert and research team in the conversations with the existing and potential, domestic and foreign donors, socially responsible companies, representatives of programs which promote philanthropy, media associations, national, local and regional media, as well as the citizens. 

Media and reform center Nis has been a part of significant projects supporting the development of local and regional media for years. Many projects have successfully been realized with the support of numerous domestic and foreign donors, as well as the local community. The efforts to enable sustainable, independent and professional media are a substantial part of the process of democratization and establishment of a responsible civil society, which is what we strive for in our work. Therefore, it is the goal of both MRCN and ISC/USAID to create a document of importance for the future of media in our country. 
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